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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your applications on 

27 September 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your 27 September 2021 Relief for 

Cause Letter and your 3 November 2021 Administrative Remarks (Page 11) from your record as 

well as all adverse documentation related these documents including the command investigation, 

court-martial, and administrative separation.  The Board noted your contention that the Special 

Court Martial Convening Authority (CA) dismissed the court-martial charges as well as your 

claim that the Administrative Separation (ADSEP) Board found a preponderance of the evidence 

does not prove any of the acts or omissions alleged in the notification.  Additionally, the Board 

considered your claim that you should receive your recruiting ribbon for serving more than 31 

months on recruiting duty. 

 

However, the Board concluded that insufficient evidence of error or injustice exists to remove 

any of the requested documents from your record.  The Board considered your contention that 

the CA dismissed the court-martial charges in your case.  However, the Board noted that a Relief 

for Cause does not require a court finding to do so and it remains at the discretion of the 

Commanding Officer.  In this regard, the Board noted that you were relieved for cause for 

recruiter malpractice and the loss of trust and confidence by your superiors.  A decision 

supported by a command investigation that substantiated you committed recruiter malpractice. 






